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Calendar of Events
MARCH

9 Board Meeting TTiimmee ffoorr aannootthheerr BBooaarrdd MMeeeettiinngg !! -- 77 ppmm..  
Matt Herndon’s Home.

11 Poker Night WWhhaatt iiss tthhee mmiinniimmuumm bbeett ?? -- 77 ppmm.. 
Louis Lackey’s Poker Table. 

13 Autocross WWaattcchh oouutt ffoorr tthhee ccoonneess!! -- 1100 aamm.. 
Sheriff’s Training Center - NE 36th and Air Depot.

19 Club Meeting BBrreeaakkffaasstt aatt IInnggrriiddss.. 99aamm.. 
3701 N. Youngs.

APRIL
8 Poker Night CCaann WWee PPllaayy WWiitthh aa PPiinnoocchhllee DDeecckk ?? -- 77 ppmm.. 

Louis Lackey’s Poker Table. 
16 Club Meeting BBrreeaakkffaasstt aatt BBaalluu.. 99aamm.. 

NW 10th and Council.

23 Car Control Clinic NNoottee tthhee 88aamm ssttaarrtt ttiimmee!! -- 88 aamm.. 
Sheriff’s Training Center - NE 36th and Air Depot.

24 Autocross NNoottee tthhee 88aamm ssttaarrtt ttiimmee!! -- 88 aamm.. 
Sheriff’s Training Center - NE 36th and Air Depot.

30 Spring Day Tour OOnnee DDaayy TTrriipp.. 
See Website for more details.

MAY
9 Board Meeting TTiimmee ffoorr aannootthheerr BBooaarrdd MMeeeettiinngg !! -- 77 ppmm..  

Glen Hoskin’s Home.
13 Poker Night HHooww mmuucchh ccaann II lloossee aanndd ssttiillll bbuuyy bbaacckk iinn?? -- 77 ppmm.. 

Louis Lackey’s Poker Table. 
14 Hooters Car Show TTiimmee ffoorr aannootthheerr HHooootteerrss CCaarr SShhooww -- 1111 aamm.. 

At Hooters on NW Expressway.

15 Autocross BBaacckk aatt 88aamm !! -- 88 aamm.. 
Sheriff’s Training Center - NE 36th and Air Depot.

21 Club Meeting BBrreeaakkffaasstt aatt FFuurrrrss.. 99aamm.. 
In West Moore.



The War Whoop is the official publication of the War Bonnet Region, Porsche Club of America.
Opinions expressed herein do not necessarily represent the official position of the Region or
the Porsche Club of America. The War Whoop is published bi-monthly. Material submitted for
publication must be received by the 10th of any odd-numbered month. Associate Regions, by
this statement, are authorized to use material in this publication, provided proper credits are
included.
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his issue is coming out a little
late. I began working on this

issue when I got an email about
the newsletter contest and the email
said that they had left out several
editors from the email blast reminding
them of the deadline. Well I was one of
the few that was left off the email list
and they told me the deadline was in
four days. 

So I had to stop working on this issue
for several days and fill out the forms
for the contest and find two issues to
submit to them for the contest. It is

hard to compete against some of the
bigger regions but it is fun to see where
we stack up against other regions.

Be sure to check out the calendar of
events and remember to enjoy your
Porsche this summer!
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Brian Miller - War Whoop Editor

Editor’s Notes

T

Hooter’s Car Show
May 14, 2016

11am

Hooters on

NW Expressway
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hope everyone is taking advantage
of the great winter weather we have
had so far in 2016. We have had the

Boxster out several times in January
with the top down.  Get out and enjoy
your cars!

During our January board meeting, we
worked out some of the basic events
and dates for 2016 such as our
breakfast get-togethers, auto cross and
poker nights. We also started planning
and working on dates for some other
events that will take place this year.
Some of the events will include a 50th
anniversary party, our yearly car show,
day trips and a gimmick rally. During
the next weeks, we will meet with the
Mercedes and BMW clubs to discuss a
joint car show. Which should
encourage a more robust turnout with
even more European cars in
attendance. We will also be meeting
with Bob Moore Porsche to discuss
some joint events with the dealership.
The board and I would love to hear
from all of our members on what you
as the members would like to do or see
done this year. Please contact myself at
Drtoys42@aol.com or any of the board
members to discuss ideas.

Throughout this year, I encourage each
one of you to take photos of the events
you attend. You can post them to our

Facebook page, Instagram or the

Warbonnet website. We would also like

to put together a special 50th

anniversary edition of the War whoop

with photos from the past 50 years. 

We have the following events coming

up in March and encourage everyone

to attend. 

Board meeting. March 9th

Poker night. March 11th

Autocross March 13th

Breakfast.  March 19th

See our website and Facebook page for

any changes or additions to the

calendar.

Thank you to each one of you for

making this a great club. See you at the

next event!

Randal Goodman - War Bonnet President 

I

President’s
Podium
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appy New Year
everyone. I hope that
your holiday was

everything that you wanted plus more.
I’ve had a couple of people ask me my
thoughts and recommendations about
some of the safety equipment I use
and/or prefer to use when I race.

One of the most important items is the
helmet. I like to use a full face with visor
in that if you are involved in a wreck the
full face will help protect you. As long
as the helmet is a DOT (Department Of
Transportation) approved and is newer
than 2005 then it will work for our track.
I know that most people might disagree
but after everything I’ve seen and been
involved with, this is what I think is the
best choice.

The next thing is that people have asked
me about is ‘what kind of tire I would
use at our track or at a more high speed
one like Hallett’. For our track I like to
use summer tires in that they will stick
to the asphalt paving. With all season
tires on your car, when you take a corner
at higher speeds the tires will not help
you corner or turn in the manner that
you want or feel comfortable with.
These tires are not supposed to be used
at those kinds of speeds and in this
manner. Now of course with the
temperatures starting to warm up most

of our members will be putting their
summer tires on their Porsches; it will
help them out better at the track. Now
for slicks, which have no tread on them
unlike the normal tires that you have on
your car, they are best to use on a bigger
track like Hallett. At Hallett you can
warm up the tires and keep them warm
for longer period of times. And the
warmer slicks get better when they are
hot and they stick to the tracks surface.
So for our track I think that the best set
of tires to use is summer tires so that
they grip better and will help you learn
your car and the way it acts. But for a
bigger more high speed track, I think
slicks are the best thing to use. 

With both summer tires and slicks if you
use them too many times on the track
you will start to see the cords that are
intertwined into the rubber. When those
cords start to show the tires have
become unsafe and dangerous to drive
on. 

The next thing is when you are getting
ready to get on the track, make sure that
you take all of the unnecessary things

Matt Herndon

H

Between the
Cones
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that are in your car out and place them
on the ground. This includes things like
phone chargers, radar detectors and
anything that could move around in the
car and cause it to come into your space
and may cause an accident. The other
thing is to make sure that your brake
pads and rotors still have enough
material on them to be safe. 

In conclusion it is smart to get the best
fitting helmet that will fit you and that
makes it easy for you to wear and easy
to function in your car.  Also, it is best to

do your research on the best set of tires
that will fit your car and what you plan
on doing with them. Either when just
driving on the street, year round in all
different kinds of weather, or for just
track use only, you need to remember to
be safe. You need to take the time before
every event to make sure your car is safe
and there are no issues or problems.
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ack to my standard opening
line, the treasury is still in
sound shape. There were no

major expenses in recent months. 

I attended a meeting last week about
our September charity car show. We
will team up with the Mercedes club
and possibly the BMW club to have a
great event. The planning has started.
We are wanting to have it at the
Chesapeake Boat House. They have a
great site and if you have not been to
the boathouse area to check out the
new venues you will be amazed you
are in Oklahoma City. The new
Olympic whitewater training site and
other attractions down in the area are
amazing

I have mentioned before the challenges
of buying 15 inch tires that fit my 911.
A good or even decent performance tire
that can be used on the highway in the
rain is not available. I finally gave up
and ordered some imitation Fuchs
wheels. They look the same, just bigger
than Porsche ever offered. There is a
genuine Fuchs forged wheel but the
offsets are designed for the 964 variant
of the 911. To use them on my 911, I
would have to run thick spacers and
long wheel studs. That is not ideal and
they are very expensive. 

The wheels that came on my 911 are 15
inch diameter Fuchs, 7 inches wide for

the front and 8 inches wide for the rear.
The new wheels are 17 inches in
diameter and 8 inches front and 9
inches rear. The offset was designed to
fit the suspension and fill the wheel
wells with the new tires. With the 15
inch wheels, I had a 205 in the front and
a 225 in the rear. Now my front tires are
225 and the rears are 255. 

They are summer performance
Michelin Sports. Not the Sport plus
super gummy tires, but way more
traction than I had before. I have not
yet had a chance to autocross with the
new tires. The next autocross is next
weekend. I have unusual specifications
for tires. I do actually drive my car on
the highway. This summer I plan to
drive to Vermont for Porsche Parade. I
want to drive into all the New England
States and knock those off my list. My
goal is to drive my Porsche in all the
lower 48 states. I can’t imagine
shipping my car to Hawaii and Alaska
is just a long drive on roads that are not
all paved. 

Glen Hoskins - Treasurer

Treasurer’s
Tid-Bits

B
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e have had a small drop in
membership as this issue
comes to an end. We are

currently at 170 members. We usually
do have a small drop in membership
during the winter months, but the
summer months usually see a
significant increase in membership. I
wouldn’t be surprised if we get to 200
members by the end of the summer.

We have a lot of fun events on the
horizon so be sure to check out the
calendar inside the front cover if this
issue as well as our website for the
most recent news concerning the
activities we have scheduled. Perhaps
the biggest event coming up is the
Hooters Car Show. We have had this
event for the last 12 years and every

year it seems to become a bigger event
than the one previously. See the
calendar for the more information on
this event.

Here are the new members for this
issue: Berne Mosley has joined the club
with a 1997 Boxster and our newest
member is Arthur Hoge driving a 2006
911. I would like to welcome all of them
to the War Bonnet Region of the
Porsche Club! 

Brian Miller - Membership Chairman

Roster Report

W
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OOKKLLAAHHOOMMAA FFOORREEIIGGNN

BBeesstt LLooccaall SSoouurrccee ffoorr UUsseedd PPoorrsscchhee PPaarrttss

1100%% OOFFFF ffoorr PPCCAA MMeemmbbeerrss

PPrrooffeessssiioonnaall IInnssttaallllaattiioonn OOnn UUsseedd PPaarrttss
((iinncclluuddiinngg eennggiinneess aanndd ttrraannssmmiissssiioonnss -- aallssoo

rroouuttiinnee sseerrvviiccee wwoorrkk))

WWee sshhiipp iitteemmss wwoorrllddwwiiddee -- eevveenn oovveerrnniigghhtt
wwhheenn yyoouu nneeeedd ttoo ggeett bbaacckk oonn tthhee ttrraacckk!!

11331166 SSWW 3344tthh SStt..,, MMoooorree,, OOkkllaahhoommaa
wwwwww..ookkllaahhoommaaffoorreeiiggnn..ccoomm

440055--779999--00664444
880000--446622--22444466
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January PCA board meeting

The meeting was held at Randal
Goodman’s house - our new President.
They served some fine home cooking
and the club members enjoyed their
efforts. In attendance were Randal,
Chad Goodman, Grady Buckhalter,
Glen Hoskins, Matt Herndon, Steve
Pistole, Steve Hintze, John Leaton,
Brian Miller and Louis Lackey.
The 2015 election results are:  Glen
Hoskins remains as Treasurer because
he does such a fantastic job.  Matt
Herndon is Vice President, and Randal
Goodman has taken the helm as our
President.  He is eager to support the
membership in 2016.  Congrats guys!
The group worked through the 2016
Calendar or club events, getting most
event dates established through
September. The newsletter will have
dates we know in advance but always
consult the website for most current

information. There are two important
events this year.  2016 is the Warbonnet
region’s 50th anniversary. We will be
planning a big event this summer to
celebrate!
We have also been invited to
participate in an all-German car show
on September 26 along with the
Mercedes-Benz and BMW clubs. This
will likely be at a new venue for our
club. Stay tuned as the details are
worked out.
As always, please bring your ideas to
any board member for consideration.
See you soon at a club event!

Louis Lackey - Secretary 

Board Meeting
Minutes
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1981 924
original color and German

spec'd, well maintained,
Germans reupholstered,

American paint job, 99k milage
May be the only one running in

US
asking $12500

Call Rick at 405 517-1901

1984 928S
Gold/Champagne. 5000 miles on

complete drive train rebuild.  4.7 L
motor completely rebuilt with low

mileage torque tube. New spark plug
wires, new vacuum hoses,

transmission filter and fuel pump
with filter. Cooling system has been

converted to late model dual Porsche
928 electric fans. AC has been

converted to 134a refrigerant. Car is
well maintained with regulator
maintenance and oil changes.

Asking $8500 Call Matt Herndon if
you have questions 417-529-9632.

Send your ad to:

War Bonnet Ad

5816 NW 82nd St.

OKC, OK 73132

or email it to:
brianmiller3732@att.net

Place your ad

here. 

Free for members.

CLASSIFIEDS
FREE Ads for War Bonnet Members
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2016 WAR BONNET BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President 
Randal Goodman 2016(1) - drtoys42@aol.com  . . . . . . . . . . . . 412-0621

V. President, Autocross Chairman
Matt Herndon 2016(2) - mherndon928@gmail.com  . . . . . . 417-529-9632

Board Member
Eric Costello 2017(1) - ecostellodo@gmail.com  . . . . . . . . . . . . . 359-5622

Board Member, Newsletter Editor, Membership Chairman
Brian Miller 2016(2) - brianmiller3732@att.net  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 760-1047

Board Member
Chad Goodman 2017(2) - goodmanokc@cox.net  . . . . . . . . . . . . 613-2692

Board Member
Steve Pistole 2017(2) - gphds1@cox.net  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 691-8852

Board Member
John Leaton 2018(1) - jrl6@cox.net . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 370-4466

Board Member, Treasurer
Glen Hoskins 2018(2) - wbrmoneyman@cox.net  . . . . . . . . . . . . .478-4455 

Board Member
Steve Hintze 2018(1) - byuhog@gmail.com  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 844-6226



ARK LA TEX
Kirk Bristol  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . kbristol911@gmail.com

CIMARRON
Bill Jacobi  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .bjacobi@sbcglobal.net 

COASTAL BEND
Jose Carreras  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .missionortho@aol.com 

HILL COUNTRY
Courtney Gross  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .courtney.e.gross@gmail.com  

LONE STAR
Greg Platt  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .president@lsrpca.com 

LONGHORN
Jack Merrell  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .911scracer@gmail.com

MARDI GRAS
Rick Payton  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . rpayton35@aol.com

MAVERICK
John Hamilton  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . president@mavpca.org

OZARK
John Bullen  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . johncbullen@gmail.com

WAR BONNET
Grady Buckhalter  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .grady.buckhalter@gmail.com

WHISKEY BAY
Henry Carter  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . hcarterod@gmail.com

WHITE RIVER
Leonard Zechiedrich  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . uber930@gmail.com

ZONE 5 PRESIDENTS
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